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DATE: November 28, 2018 

FILE: 7200-20/BCOB 
TO: Chair and Members 
 Black Creek/Oyster Bay Services Committee  
 
FROM: Russell Dyson 
 Chief Administrative Officer 
 

RE: Oyster River Fire Rescue Superior Tanker Shuttle Accreditation Update 
  

 
Purpose 
The purpose of this report is to give the Black Creek/Oyster Bay Services Committee an update on 
the Superior Tanker Shuttle Accreditation (STSA) for the Oyster River Fire Department. (ORFD) 
 
Recommendation(s) from the Chief Administrative Officer: 
This report is for information purposes only. 
 
Executive Summary 
On October 1, 2018 ORFD received official notification that they have successfully met the 
qualifications to be accredited to the STSA standard as set out by Fire Underwriters Survey (FUS). 
This means that residents who live within 8km of the fire hall, but without a fire hydrant, may be 

eligible for a reduction in their insurance premiums.  
 
Prepared by:   Concurrence:  Concurrence: 
     
B. Green  J. Bast  T. Ian Smith 
     

Bruce Green  James Bast  T. Ian Smith, MCE 
Fire Chief  Manager of Fire Services  General Manager of 

Community Services  
Background/Current Situation 
In the summer of 2018 a dedicated group of firefighters started the training process outside of 
regularly scheduled training days to meet the challenge of the STSA test. On September 13, 2018 
FUS administered the STSA test, which ORFD completed successfully.  
 
On October 1, 2018 ORFD received official notification from FUS that they had officially met the 
challenge to be accredited for STSA. This accreditation is valid for 5 years at which time ORFD will 
need to recertify.  
 
This accreditation means:  

“Detached dwellings (Personal Lines) within 8km of the accredited firehall and within 5km of a 
recognized water supply point (within the defined Fire Protection Area maps) conforming to 
NFPA 1142- Standard on Water Supplies for Suburban and Rural Fire Fighting, recent edition, 
are eligible to receive a cost reduction in their fire insurance rates from the majority of insurers 
in Canada.” 

  
 

Supported by Russell Dyson 
Chief Administrative Officer 

 

R. Dyson 
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Comox Valley Regional District 

 
Policy Analysis 
The board made the following resolution at the September 17, 2018. 

THAT staff bring back a report to the committee on the final outcome of the Fire 
Underwriters Association Superior Tanker Shuttle Accreditation for Oyster River 
Fire Rescue. 

 
Citizen/Public Relations 
Oyster River Fire Rescue used their social media feeds, issued a press release on October 15, 2018, 
and sent emails to community groups and the Comox Valley Regional District put a statement on 
their webpage. 
 
Attachments: Appendix A – “STSA documents”  
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